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WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened 

by the passing of Steven Craig Miller, retired transit operator, who passed away on December 

11, 2022. 

 

AND WHEREAS, Steve joined the Transportation and Works Department on January 13, 1981 

and worked as a transit operator for over 30 years. 

 

AND WHEREAS Steve left an impact on many customers, colleagues, and others who were 

fortunate enough to know his service and kindness. 

 

AND WHEREAS Steve enjoyed spending time working on his classic cars and driving with the 

top down on his classic ’63 Ford Galaxie and is survived by his beloved partner Beverly “Joan”, 

his daughter Jennifer and her partner, his brother Bryan and his wife, and sister Sharon and her 

husband as well as many beloved nieces, nephews and other family members. 

 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the 

Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Miller family. 

 


